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From your President 
Diana Wie.nnan 

"See What Great Things We Can Do 
In2002" 

Most of us ladies know the many uses 
of household vinegar. We have used it in 
many ways. One bottle of white distilled 
vinegar contains a whole shelf's worth of 
specialized cleaners. 

Laundry Hints 
Soft fluffy blankets: 2 cups of white 

vinegar added to a washer tub of water 
will make a good rinse for both cotton 
and wool blankets - leaves them free of 
soap odor and their nap is soft and fluffy 
as new. 

Scorch marks: Lightly rub white 
vinegar on fabric that has been slightly 
scorched. Wipe with a clean cloth. 

Deodorant stains: To get rid of stains 
left by deodorants and anti-perspirants 
on washables, lightly rub with white 
vinegar and then launder as usual. 

Sharper creases: For a sharper crease 
in knit slacks, dampen them with a cloth 
wrung out from a solution of one-third 
white vinegar and two-thirds water. Place 
a brown paper bag over the crease and 
press. 

Setting colors: When you are color 
dyeing, add about a cup full of white 
vinegar to the last rinse water to help set 
the color. 

Mter alterations: When you remove a 
hem or seam and have holes from thread 
showing, dampen a cloth with white 
vinegar, put it under the material and 
press. 

Now what does that have to do with 
us? Well you may be surprised, since I 
was recently reminded by our friends at 
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the Santa Barbara Chapter in a recent 
issue of "The Mohair Flyer", about the 
many uses of Vinegar and our Model A 
Fords. 

Model A Hints: 
To remove tough stains: in a car; rub 

gently with vinegar then wash as usual. 
To remove decals: brush on vinegar 

and let it soak in, then wash. 
To dissolve rust: on nuts and bolts or 

other metal, soak in full-strength vinegar. 
To polish car chrome: apply full­

strength vinegar with a soft cloth. 
To keep car windows frost-free: coat 

windows the night before with a solution 
of three parts vinegar to one part water. 

To remove smoke order: from a car, 
add one-quarter cup of vinegar to five 
gallons of hot water. Let this solution sit 
in the car ovemigh t 

To clean stainless steel: wipe down 
with a cloth dampened with vinegar. 

To clean car glass: spray windows 
with vinegar and wipe dry with a soft 
cloth. 

What does vinegar have to do with 
Orange County Model A Club? 

Well we can now see that something, 
which appears as average or strong, can 
be put to good use. Our club is made up 
of many different individuals and each 
and every one of us, on the outside 
appear average. We may in our attitudes 
appear to be strong, spicy, peppery, mild, 
sweet, sugary, salty or vinegary. We each 
add our own unique flavor to our club. 
Each ingredient is important to the recipe 
of a healthy and great organization. We 
each bring our own unique and special 
talents to the group, which makes our 
group that much stronger. I am proud to 
be a member of the "spicy" Orange 
County Model A Club. 

POTLUCK AND MEETING 
THIS MONTH AT CHOC 

6 PM ON THE ROOFTOP ABOVE 
OUR REGULAR MEETING ROOM 



Activity Schedule! 
KenZittrer 

June 13 (Thurs.)- Board Meeting 5:30 PM CHOC 

June 13 (Thurs.) - General Meeting 6:00PM 
Pot luck, 7:00PM meeting. NEW LOCATION, 
OUTSIDE EATING AREA ON PARKING 
LEVEL 3 AT CHOC. A thru L bring main dish or 
salad, M thru Z bring_ desert. 

June 15- (Sat.)- Technical Seminar. 8:00AM 
Car Judging Standards at the Dwingers. (map p.9) 

June 15 (Sat.)- Colby Peterson's r' Birthday 
Party 1:00 Luncheon 21061 Hagerstown Circle, 
Huntington Beach RSVP to Deena and Rick 714-
968-7950 
Map last month page 4 

June 16 (Sun.)- Henry Ford Binhday Picnic. 
9:00AM to 2:00PM-- We will depart Coco's Valley 
View at 8:30AM sharp and drive to Heritage Park 
12100 Mora Drive, Santa Fe Springs. Bring a picnic 
lunch, and something to sit on, and maybe an 
umbrella. Come in 1930's dress if you can. We will 
also be honoring past club presidents. 
Info: Ken Zittrer (949) 770-3260 

June 22 (Sat.) -The Great Race Finish. 
Leave the Sears at Mall of Orange at 8:30AM to 

arrive at the parking area before 9:00, located near the 
Center St. Promenade and Anaheim Blvd.. There will 
be food and drink available for purchase. Plan to stay 
until mid afternoon. 
MORE INFORMATION ON PAGE 4, or phone 
Bill 714-758-8129, or Ken 949- 770-3260 

July 4 (Thurs.) -Fireworks at CBS Studios . We 
have been invited to join the Harbor A's for a trip to 
CBS Studios in Studio City. Still working on some 
details, but we will arrive at the studio in the after­
noon, tour around and have a meal. After dark there 
will be a fireworks show. Cost will be $15.00 a head. 
Info: Drain or Doris Marshall (310) 378-5061. 

July 11 (Thurs)- General Meeting. 6:00PM Pot 
Luck, 7:00PM Meeting. Outside on Parking Level3 
CHOC. A thru L bring desert, M thru Z bring main 
dish or salad. 

July 11 -14 (Thurs.- Sun.)- Wings and Wheels. 
Give rides in your antique car to pilots and receive 
rides in their antique aircraft. Register now as space 
is ftlling up in the local motels. Gwen has reserved 
some rooms if you want to stay with our group. 
Registration material available at the meeting. 
Info: Gwen Riggs 562-431-8783 

July 21-27 
Sun. thru Sat. 22nd MAFCA National Meet 

and Convention - Riverside 
Registration material available at the meeting 

and in the Restorer. See also next page. 

July 26-28 (Fri.- Sun.)- Cerritos Swap Meet 
sponsored by J....ong Beach Model T Ford club. 

Aug 3 thru 8- Summer Tour North rim of the 
Grand Canyon up through Utah, down through 
Nevada and home. See article page 8. 
Info: Mel Collings 714-970-7194 

Aug 8 (Thurs.) - General Meeting 

Aug 18 (Sun) - Day Cruise, S.S. Lane Victory. 
The Lane Victory will sail to Catalina and back, 
complete with aerial attack. (see page 4) 

Sept 12 (Thurs.) - General Meeting 

Sept 19- 22 (Thurs. thru Sun.) - Rim of the 
World - Big Bear Lake - Whittier Chapter 

Sept 28 (Sat.)- Cruisin' For a Cure. Orange 
County Fairgrounds - 8:00 AM to 4:30 PM 

Sept 29 (Sun.)- Paradise Valley A's Swap Meet 

Oct 6 (Sun.)- Frazier Park Bakersfield A's 
Oct 6 (Sun.) -All Ford Picnic. Anaheim 
Info: Ph. 714-538-3957 

Nov 3 (Sun.) - Bates Nut Farm Tour 
Nov 9 (Sat.) - Harbor MARC Swap Meet 

Dec 5-8 - (Thurs thru Sun)- MAFCA National 
Banquet. Phoen~,AZ 

Dec 29 (Sun)-MAFC Installation Banquet 6-10 
This will be a combination Installation and New 
Years party at the Claim Jumper Restaurant in 
Fountain Valley. 
Info: Jerry McKinney 714-963-2724 
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JOIN IN WITH 
OUR CLUB 

SUPPORTING 

THE 
SPIRIT OF 

AMERICA CELEBRATION 
~~Greet the Great Racers'' 

Anaheim Finish Line Celebration 
June 2~ 2002 , •. f'l! · ,.,::: ... ~· .. 

~bt.'J•!,~ 
Bill Shaner has arranged room for ....... /\ -~ 
150 Cars at the finish line 
celebration. Come join in with other Model A Clubs 
for a great day of fun and celebration. 

Sign up today! 
Phone Bill Shaner: 714-758-8129 

GRAND PARADE- VINTAGE CAR SHOW 
WW II MILITARY VEHICLES 

LIVE ENTERTAINMENT 
SWING DANCING- FOOD BOOTHS 

THE OFFICIAL NAVY BAND 

Finish line map in Anaheim: Comer of 

Lincoln 

Anaheim Blvd. & 
Center St. Promenade 

11ter St. Pro enade 

c:: 
0 
E v 
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Invite friends to join you at: 
AlAFCA NATIONAL MEET 

and CONVENTION 
July 21-27, 2002 RIVERSID~ CA. 

Hosted by 

Southern California Region of MAFCA 
Don't forget to get your tickets - to win this car. 

.. $5 each or 5 for $20. 

Registration forms are in the 
Restorer, on-line at www.mafca.comm, or at 
our monthly general meetings. 
You can get more information at the convention 
section of the Southern California Region website: 

http:/ /bud.idyllmtn.com/SoCal2002.html 

Special Invitations 

Request for 7 Model A's for the City of Anaheim 
Historical Home Tour. June 16th. 
Park in front of old homes from 10 to 3, Downtown 
Anaheim near Lincoln and Anaheim St. 
Info: Ken Zittrer at 949-770-3260 

Day Cruise To Catalina On The 
S.S. Lane Victory 

Join the Model A Touring Club on a once in a 
lifetime event. The Lane Victory will sail to Catalina 
and back, complete with aerial attack. Continental 
Breakfast and a catered lunch will be served. 
Boarding time in San Pedro is 8:30 AM and the ship 
should be back at the dock around 4:30 PM. Cost is 
$80.00 each for adults, children under 16 are $60.00 
each. Sorry, no wheelchairs or baby strollers due to 
boarding limitations. This ship is the only operational 
Victory ship left out of the 534 built, and it only sails 
three times per year. Don't miss out on this 
opportunity. Fliers available at the general meeting, 
Applications available at the next meeting. 
Info: Riggs 562-431-8783 or Knox 562-697-2545 



Swap Meet Report 
I am not sure that I saw everyone from our club at 

the event at Vintage Ford Parts on May 4th, but if 
you missed it, you missed a great shopping moment. 
We sold 50 spaces; all of them are out in front now, 
which ts 
good for 
all of the 
sellers. 
Everyone 
gets equal 
time 
with the 
buyers! 
We always 
have guys 
from as far 
away as 
Newhall 
down to Temecula, so our event is a good one. 

Larry had some good friends (Bob Ferazzi, Dick 
Riha and Dick Smith) who arrived at 5-ish to help 
him get set up and to direct them to their spaces. I 
want to thank Bill for allowing me set up shop in his 
backroom on Friday evening and with Jon Heiland's 
help getting everything on the front porch Saturday 
morning. Marion Wavra · and started 

selling the brew, and Judy Griffin followed after a 
stop at the store for ice. We sold donuts and coffee 
like crazy and I lit the BarBQ at 8 am to cook the 
dogs. It is hard to resist a Chili Dog with cheese and 
onions on a Swap meet morning! We sold 12 dozen 
donuts, 120 dogs, and 200 cups of coffee! Sales were 
great and thanks to all who stopped by our table. 

,ta!Wf&~~~ 
(Photo by Frank Mowrer) 

May Car of the Month 
" It's a plum colored "peach" of a Ford. 

Bob and Patty Ferazzi's 1931 delivery 'sedan' was 
purchased at San Diego National in 1990. Dennis 
Griffin, Terry Lucas, and Bob went to Chico to pick 
it up. It sat for at least 10 years. Bob sent it to a paint 
stripping place and all the wood became destroyed in 
the process. A guy in Riverside had wood so Bob 
could match the holes. 

Over the restoration process several people helped 
and a guy named Rick did the lettering. The color 
was supposed to be Ford maroon, but it got 
convoluted into a plum color. 

Congratulations Bob and Patty on a beautiful car. 

Boomers Miniature Golf Tour 
By: Kenny Dierken 

We started out on "A" great day on Saturday the 13m 
of April. The weather was for most part sunny. We 
left from Sears parking lot at South Coast Plaza and 
ended up at Boomers Miniature Golf in Fountain 
Valley by 12:15 PM. We had four Model A's and one 
modern driven by Marion Wavra & friend 
Katherine, Paul Steed & his wife Diane, Matt 
Rickett & wife Laura, Betty Rich & friend Joan 
Wilson, Kenny Dierken & friend Mike McCosh 
(owner of a 1968 Mustang just finished) so he knows 
what it's like having an older car. We headed down 
Bristol Street, to Jamboree, and then onto PCH, to 
Main Street (HB), where Betty and I gave ahoogha 
hom toots, to all the people while they were eating. I 
am sure they appreciated that. We then continued on 
Main Street towards Magnolia Street and to our 
destination for some golf, fun and sun. We all teamed 
up as one large group and played a round of 18 holes. 
We all had such a good time laughing and joking and 
would like to thank Matt for taking pictures. We had 
some very unusual things happen. Ask me and I will 
tell no lies. (cont. bottom p. 7) 
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Gwen's Scrapbook 
California Central Regional Group etc. 

Morro Bay boat trip 

A visit to Linda and 
Dan Caldon's home 
in San Luis Obispo 

************************** 

Sally and Don Miller all decked out at the Rossmoor picnic 
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"They're offl" Our crew at the Santa Anita Racetrack 

"The Big Cheez" Ken and Janet on Tecate trip 

John Riggs getting dizzy on the gyro at the 
Rossmoor picnic 



Sunshine and Sorrow 
By Jeanne Parrish 

We offer our condolences to long time 
member Bev Marsh & family. Bev's 

mother, Regina Heyn, 88 years young, passed away 
peacefully in her sleep on May 2nd. You may 
remember Mrs. Heyn enjoying some of our Model A 
trips recently. 

'?~t-1-&. 
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We received a "Thank You" phone call from 
Patricia Willett and family for the support we 
gave her and all of Jim's family with cards, letters, 
flowers, and our presence at his funeral. She said that 
it meant so much to them. She was pleased that Jim 
was recently able to come to one of our meetings and 
see what a good job John McMillan did restoring his 
car for the Me Calls. He was so very active in our 
club for years. He was looking so good near the end 
and it was a surprise that he went so quickly. He left 8 
children and 15 grandchildren. He will be greatly 
missed. 

Congratulations!! 
To the new bride and groom, Anna and Jason 
Dwinger married on Saturday May 25. Anna's 
brother, Rev. David Humphrey officiated. It was his 
1st wedding as a newly ordained minister. The new 
bride and groom will be living in La Mesa were Jason 
will be flying and Anna continuing in her chosen field 
of art and music composition. 

3670 1/2 Harris St. La Mesa Ca 91941 
Ph. 619-741-3256 
Email FODwinger@netzero.net 

(Miniature Golf, coot from p. 5) 

I guess we will all keep our day jobs. I am glad that 
we all had the opportunity to take our Model A's on a 
local tour, and hope to see you on the next tour. 

Welcome New Members 
(note: your editors hoped to have pictures and some 

info on each new member. However, due to computer 
problems, we shall try another time.) 

Dennis & Diane Baker 
706 1/2 Begonia 
Corona Del Mar, CA 92625 
Ph. 949-675-2199 
30 Sports Coupe 

James & Laura Dunn 
1515 Carnation Way 
Upland, CA 91786 
Ph. 909-946-2053 
Email: jamesedwarddunn@yahoo.com 
1931 Victoria 

Ginger Endy (rom's daughter) 

7 Hayley Court 
Aliso Viejo, CA 92656 
Ph. 949-831-9131 
Cell 714-425-8732 
Email: endyg@earthlink.net 

James & Dottie Rogers 
1120 Powell Dr. 
Placentia, CA 92870 
Ph. 714-223-9639 
Email: jim.rogers@cadreps.com 
No car yet 

Bob & Sandy Slaght 
4662 Santa Fe 
Yorba Linda, CA 92886 
Ph. 714-524-2919 
No cars right now 

Roster change(s) 

Art and Olive Moore: olive4e4@whoever.com 
Glenn Johnson not Glen with one "n" 
Ward Craft (summer address) 
6757 Elm Beach Rd. Ovid NY 14521 
Ph. 607-869-5486 

June Winners 
Doris Marshall won the Grand Prize of the 5 hubcaps. 

Two of our new members won for the flrst time, Jim 
Dunn and Bob Slaght. 

Congratulations also to Peggy Nunes who was 
presented a picture from the Palomar A's for doing such 
a good job on the Pancake Breakfast. 
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OCMAFCA GENERAL MEETING 
May 9, 2002 

Held at Children's Hospital Wade Education Center. 65 
people were in attendance. 
The meeting was opened by President Diana Wierman with 
the flag salute led by John Riggs. Diana announced tlmt the 
new A-ooga hom on the table was donated to the club by the 
Adelman's and Jean Me MiHan. Diana read from the 
Bakersfield Chapter newsletter praising the OCMAFCA 
pancake breakfast. 
Visitors were introduced by club greeter Jon Heiland. Bob 
Slaght and Jim Rogers visiting from Yorba Linda, Jeff 
Buckley visiting from Missouri, Joe Lotts from Los 
Alamitos, and special guest Rumi Hirayama, Japanese 
exchange student staying with Jean Me Millan. 
Secretary Report: The report was reviewed as printed in The 
Distributor. Thank you to Jeanne Parrish for taking over the 
secretarial duties for April. 
Treasurer's Report: Colleen Schmidt provided an overview 
of the cash flow report. As always, the financial report is 
available to any member to review. Colleen noted tllat 11 new 
members have been added since the Pancake breakfast. 
Activities Report: Ken Zittrer reported tllat the 5/18 trip to 
the Botanical Gardens had to be cancelled, however there is a 
"Woody" car show the same date in San Pedro. The Memorial 
Day event will be held at Fairlmven Memorial Park on 5/27 
with over 2500 people expected. OCMAFCA has been 
invited to display the cars. Other events are listed separately. 
Ken reported the decision of the board to hold the summer 
meetings @ CHOC instead of Hart Park, noting tllat in the 
past the public school where meetings were held previously 
was always closed in the summer requiring a change in 
location. There will still be a potluck prior to the meeting at 
6:00 pm. The summer meetings will be held on the 3rd floor 
rooftop patio with adjacent parking in a protected and 
supervised area. Members were encouraged to support the 
Henry Ford Picnic 6/16 in Santa Fe Springs and the Great 
Race event on 6/22. Gwen Riggs promoted the Wings and 
Wheels event in July and encouraged members to attend. 
Gwen will also be hostessing a ladies seminar on 5/11 to 
package raflle and gift bags for the July National Meet. 
Technical Report: Paul Steed reported that 11 people 
attended the front end seminar at Tom Endy's garage and tllat 
Piet Dwinger will host a judging and era fashions standards 
for the June seminar (6/15). 
Editor: John Knox reported tllat he will begin to take pictures 
of new members to include in the newsletter along with a short 
biographical sketch. He also announced the availability of past 
issues of the Distributor in the new storage area, back to 
1983. Since John and Dorothy will be traveling for at least 7 
weeks in the summer, Bea Kalinowski once again graciously 
agreed to do the newsletter during that time. John presented a 
wonderful 'vintage' gift to Richard Parrish of a very old, but 
much loved club banner in Richard's favorite color of orange 
which was recently discovered when moving to the new 
storage area. A big THANK YOU to aU those who helped 
with tllatjob! 
Special Events: Peggy Nunes provided the date of 3/23/03 
for the next Pancake Breakfast and thanked aU those who 
made the 2002 event the success that it was. Also, a big club 
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TIIANK YOU to Jim Dunn for his incredible pictures which 
can be found on the club web page, and the great CD fonnatted 
pictorial available to members. Gerry Me Kinney reported tllat 
the annual Installation Banquet will be held 12/29/02 at The 
Claim Jumper in Fountain Valley from 6 to 10:00 pm. Gerry 
also provided the profits of $645.00 from the recent Swap meet 
indicating that 50 spaces were sold along with lots of hot dogs 
and donuts. Another big THANK YOU to aU who helped make 
this event happen. 
CAR OF THE MONTH; Glen Johnson will be arranging for 
the Car of the Month for the remainder of the year. This month 
the featured car was Bob Ferazzi's 1931 delivery ' sedan' which 
was 10 years in various stages of restoration. Bob pointed out 
that the color is 'plum', not maroon. A beautiful vehicle! 
Following the break, with delicious homemade cookies provided 
by Jean Me Millan and Helen Loeffler, Glen Johnson finally 
was provided the time to narrate and display the awesome 
pictures from the Europe tour. 
The raffle was conducted by Dick Smith who won the $ for 
driving his Model A. What' s up with tllat? It seemed legitimate 
since Rumi drew out the winning ticket. The name badge $ was 
won by Mel Collings. Doris Marshall went home with the 
grand prize of 4 Model A hubcaps and plenty of others left with 
their hands full. Donors to the raflle for this month included the 
Zittrers and Lou Spielberger. 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:40 pm. 

Submitted by Kathie Me CaD. 

Tllis Montll's Cover 
June 14 is Flag Day. Last Monday was Memorial 

Day. The two go together for a beautiful cover. 
Dan and Linda Caldon, drove their car on 

Saturday, May 19 with the Cuesta Crankers to Solvang 
led by John and Bev Saulsbury. "Not only did we have a 
good time we never got lost either I" 

The San Luis Obispo County Airport played host to 
two WWII restored Airplanes, B-17 and B -24 
Bo mbers. Dan received permission to park his Model A 
Roadster next to the B -17 for photos. Linda's Dad was 
a flight instructor o n the B-17 as well as the B -29 
bombers during WWII. Needless to say these photos 
have a special meaning to Linda and their son Tim, a 
Commercial Pilot. 

While at the San Luis Obispo Airport a photographer 
took this pho to. 

Back of May Restorer Is Pancake Breakfast! 
Did you n o tice that pictures, taken by your editor, 

were used on the back of the restorer? What an honor! 

Sign Up Today-August3-8SummerTour 
We are going to the North Rim of the Grand Canyon, 

Navajo Bridge, Monument Valley, Monument Valley 
Navajo Tribal Park, Arches National Monument, San 
Rafael Swell, Zion Park, and Las Vegas. (see pg. 3) 



May Technicalwas atTorn Endy's 
(pictures by Lew Lewis) 

A good and informative time was held May 11 in 
Tom's well organized home garage\workshop. About 
a dozen of us learned all about rebuilding a rear end. 
(Ed. note: If I have to do mine I will let expert Tom do it 
for me.) Doughnuts were supplied by Paul 

---=-~-..,,..----y--

Tom showing us how 
to take apart the rear 
end the rightway. 
It takes the right 
tools and the right 
know how to do the 
job right Right! 

Meanwhile, The women gathered at Gwen Riggs 
home to work on decorator pillows for Nationals. 
Under the guidance of Colleen Schmidt, Chris 
Foster, Bev Marsh, Helen Loeffier, Gwen and 
Dorothy Knox put together pillows with Model A 
silhouettes on them. Our thanks to John Riggs, who 
drew the Model A patterns for us. 

Bev Marsh, Dorothy Knox and Colleen Schmidt, 
do a little "cutting up." 

June Technical Seminar 
Presented By Pieter Dwinger and Glenn Johnson 

The June Technical Seminar will be held on Saturday, 
June 15th at 9am. The seminar will be held at Pieter 
and Judi's home in Orange. The address is 2228 E. 
Coolidge Avenue and the telephone number is (714) 
639-4767. Because of the upcoming national 
convention and judging meet this July, this seminar 
will explain the dub's judging standards and how to 

use these 
91 Freeway standards to 

upgrade your 
model A or to 
become a judge. 
This will be a 
"brains-on" meet 
where everyone 
will participate in 
judging Piet's 
blue ribbon 
station wagon, a 

modified car, and anyone else's model who would like 
to fine tune their car's authenticity in preparation for 
the national meet. Coffee and donuts will be served. 
See you there. ~ 

Be sure and check~ 
yourca<forleaks. ~ 

Ladies: Look for another pillow workshop in June. 
Details at the June meeting. 
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Technically 
Speaking By Czechzit Twize 

Here are some tips I gleened for getting our cars ready for touring. 
Perhaps you have some you would like to add? Perhaps you think some 

are not important. Share your thoughts. 

Write to Czechzit Twize at our email address: newsletter@ocmafca.org 
or, snailmail at: 1146 N. Puente St. Brea Ca. 92821 

MODEL A SAFETY CHECK-UP 
(Refer to a service manual for proper adjustments) 

Y = ok, 0 =not ok, repair 

ENGINE COMPARTMENT 

no gas leak around any fittings 
nor the carburetor. 

no looseness in steering box as 
wheel is turned (2 inch max) 

no loose distributor play 
fan belt tension (no cracks) 
no cracked fan at hub 
no radiator leaks 
no cracked radiator hoses 
tighten radiator hoses 
no head gasket leaks 

check head torque 
no frayed wires nor loose 
connections 
oil level up to "F" (varies by stick) 
no rear main leaks 
no bent or stuck accelerator rods 

GENERAL CONDITION 

stop light works 
(tum signals ?) work 
head and taillights work 
no windshield cracks 
windshield wiper operation 
wiper blade condition 
clutch pedal travel 
brake pedal travel 
emergency brake travel, 

3 clicks to stop 
sound hom 

no gasoline leak around steering column 
/ shutoff valve 

gasoline vapor screen in tank 

UNDERCARRIAGE, 
WHEELS AND TIRES 

(overdrive?) connections and oil level 
no loose kingpins 
all cotter pins in and secure 
no bent tie rods nor drag link 
correct steering box bolts, nuts & pins 
no broken leaf springs nor missing shackles 
no loose shock arms 
no cracked wheels 
no play in wheels when on jacks 
no oil leaks around hub caps 
no loose lug nuts. Torque to specification 
no worn tires and/ or cuts in tires 
no transmission leaks 
battery secure 
no loose wheel bearings 
spin wheels for wobble 
no bent brake rods 
inspect for exhaust leaks 
inspect ball cap for proper fit, nuts & pins 
check loose body bolts (very common!) 

FoUow aU service chart lubrication 
recommendations related to the mileage from last 
time serviced. Lube aU lubrication points at least 
annuaUy and when heading for an extended tnp. 

(Gleaned from various lists 5-02) 
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CAR BARN SPECIALS 
(Member ads will run two months unless renewed. 

Nonmember ads will run one month unless renewed) 

II 
For Sale 

II 

1929 Roadster PU Hydraulic breaks, B engme, 
1991 restoration. $15,000 
Ph. Larry Bonnell 714-523-2413 

NOS fenders & braces for 31 wide box pick up. 
Ph. Bill Lyon 949-760-0118 

1911 Brass T Touring. Completely restored 
engine w\alum pistons sleeved, new rods, mains 
with adjusters, rod dips, crank ground, new 4m 
main with roller bearing, main oiler, new bearings 
in trans, Kevlar bands, Bosch dist., elect clock, 
speedo, tum signals, much more tools and brass. 
All for $14,500 
Ph. Dick Dewey 562-691-3788 

II 
Wanted 

II 
URGENT NEED! 

DISTRIBUTOR CAPS FOR A 
RAFFLE PRIZE PROJECT FOR 

THE NATIONAL CONVENTION 
Ph. Gwen Riggs 562-431 -8783 

Three Cars - - -July 27, 2002 
For Maureen Me Call's Wedding!! 
We need 3 A's to transport our daughter's 
wedding party from Calvary Church 1010 Tustin 
Ave. Santa Ana, to the Los Caballeros Tennis Club 
in Fountain Valley. Time approximately 4:00 pm, 

to be back home well before dark and of course 
you are invited to come on in and have dinner. 
Ph. Dale or Kathie Me Call 714-469-0946 

Model A. Needs to look good and drive good. 
Not one to be entered in judging but just to get on 
down the road and stay up with everyone else. 
Info: Ruby- Email RubyKerr@aol.com 
(Texas) 

Correction 
Model A for a wedding July 13. to be at 10 P.M. 
(NOTE CORRECTION FROM LAST 
MONTH) 
Pick couple up from reception at a yacht in Lido 
Village, Newport Beach and drive 10 minutes to a 
nearby hotel. Thank you! Jennifer Herron Micro 
General 
Ph: 949-622-3932 Fax: 949-221-2674 Email­
JHerron@microgeneral.com 

Remember to bring back your personal 
hygiene articles from your travels and help us 

to support CH OC patient's families 
at the Ronald Me Donald House. 

Give them to Kathie Me Call 

June 15 (Sat.)- Technical Seminar 
Car judging 

At the Dwingers - see page 9 

Helpful Hint from your Pres. 
New on Mapquest.com 

If you fill in where you are going to and your 
starting point, then click on driving directions. 
Once it shows you the driving directions to your 
location, look above for 3 new boxes: Fastest 
Route; Shortest Route, and best of all "Avoid 
Highways." 

That's right, for all of you who wanted to get 
somewhere in your A's without getting on the 
freeway, here is your solution. I used it last week to 
go to a school in Irvine for an open house where 
our vehicles were on display for American Days. It 
works great, and best of all it gives you the street 
name as it changes in each city. Try it, you'll like 
it. 
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Celebrate Flag Day 
June 14 

Celebrate Father's 
Day June 16 

J Deadline for next 
Distributor is June 22 !!!!! 

Type or write all articles and ads and Email to: 
newsletter@ocmafca.org 

0 R to guest editor Bea Kalinowski 
206 San Clemente Ln. Placentia CA 92870 

General Meeting 
[Second Thursday of every month J 

June 13@ 6:00 Potluck 
7:00 Meeting 

CHOC Hospital Jd floor patio 
455 South Main St. Orange CA 

(Board meeting at 5:30) 

Garden Grove 

From Main Street, rum east onto Providence 
Ave. and enter the strucrure on the south. Park 
on the second level . 
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